
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

August 1, 1992 

The Englewood Mayor and Board of Commissioners met in regular session on 
September 1, 1992, at 7:30 p.m.  Commissioners present were Brown, Long, Peeler, 
Casteel, and Cass. 

Upon review of the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Long and 
seconded by Peeler to accept the minutes as presented. 

Representing the Community Action Group of Englewood (CAGE), Steve McCaslin 
brought a proposal before the Board concerning the efforts of the group to bring an 
historic museum to Englewood stating that the museum will be included in the Overhill 
Experience.  The main focus of the museum will be the women's role in the textile 
industry in Englewood.  On behalf of CAGE, McCaslin then asked that the city provide 
gas, water, and sewer hook-up to the museum and pay the bills on these utilities after 
the hook up.  Mayor Cass, with Casteel in agreement, then stated that he appreciated the 
efforts of CAGE and the facelifting of the property owned by the McConkey's on Main 
Street.  The Mayor stated that figures would be looked into at the work session and put 
on the agenda for the next meeting. 

A request was then made for an increase in the mileage paid to the driver who delivers 
home meals for the senior citizens.  A motion was then made by Peeler and seconded by 
Long to match the mileage amount that the driver received from the Chattanooga 
office.  All ayes. 

***Clean-up policy:  Table until work session.  Complaints have been made on two 
parcels of property.  George L. Buckner and Hazel Richeson.  Concerning the Buckner 
property, a motion was made by Casteel and seconded by Long to send clean-up 
notification by letter to Buckner.  Brown, Long, and Casteel voted aye with Peeler 
opposing.  In reference to the Richeson property, a motion to send clean-up notification 
to her was made by Long and seconded by Casteel.  None opposed.  A motion was then 
made by Casteel and seconded by long to send clean-up notification to owners of Eureka 
Garment and businesses on Main Street with overgorwn weeds and grass. All ayes. 

***Upon a motion by Long and a second by Brown, Secion 13-106, Chapter 1, Title 13-
Utilties and services, is amended by adding the follwoing paragraph before that last 
paragraph of section 13-106: "As an alernative to the $350.00 tap fee described above, 
the town may, on a case by case basis after taking into consideration the best interest of 
the water system, and under the town's supervision, allow the applicant or designated 
person to furnish their own connection to the main and install the service line and meter 
box upon the city's specifications and subsequent inspection.  The location of the lines 
will be determined by the town.  After the acceptance of the job by the city, the city will 
install the meter for a cost of $50.00 to the customer and all improvements shall 
become the property of the town."  All voted aye. 



 


